REPORT TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE

TO THE CABINET

25th JUNE 2002

2002/03 BUDGET MONITORING
1.
Budget Committee on 5th June considered reports from :




· 
The Director of Corporate Services on

-  Revenue Budget Monitoring 2002/03

-  Capital Programme 2002/03




· 
The Director of Development Services on the Decriminalisation of Parking Enforcement




· 
The Director of Education and Leisure on Arts and Leisure Budget Savings 2002/03




· 
The Director of Community and Social Services on the Review of Community Centres



2.
Revenue Monitoring 2002/03




It was reported that good progress was being made by directorates in the achievement of saving plans.  The Committee considered in detail the specific reports submitted with the following recommendations being made :-




a)
Decriminalisation of Parking Enforcement





The report stated that the income budget will be achieved.  A further update report in September 2002 was requested which should also include an analysis of the £1.34m expenditure on parking enforcement and comparisons with other authorities.




b)
Arts and Leisure Savings





The Committee was concerned about delays in the sale of Clifton House Farm and the consequential effect on the achievement of revenue savings.  The Committee require a full explanation at the next meeting.

The Director of Education & Leisure is to be invited to the next meeting of the Committee to discuss how savings are being progressed, including the progress in the creation of a Leisure Trust.


c)
Community Centres




The report stated that the future organisation of community centre provision would be determined during the Best Value Review of Community Engagement to be completed by December 2002.  The saving of £50,000 is to be met from an alternative proposal of an increase in Supported Tenancy Income.



3.
Capital Programme 2002/03



The monitoring report was accepted subject to :




· 
A report to the next meeting on the criteria for prioritising capital schemes




· 
A report on the progress with schemes identified in the ‘grey’ – deferred schemes area




· 
Future reports on capital receipts to show actual progress against the timetable.



4.
Revenue Budget 2003/04
The Committee agreed to invite all Lead Members and Directors to a meeting of the Budget Committee after recess to report on budget pressures faced by their services.

COUNCILLOR ROGER LIGHTUP

CHAIRMAN, BUDGET COMMITTEE

